

Affiliated with the National Rifle Association and the Indiana State Rifle and Pistol Association.

Monthly Business Meeting Minutes and Newsletter

President Don Copple Sr. welcomed all those in attendance. He called the annual business meeting of the Southern Indiana Rifle & Pistol Club to order at 7:02 PM on March 2, 2022 at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.

Attending the meeting were

Ron Bekebrede, Don Copple, Tom Clark, Charlie Davis, Donnie Abbott, Aaron Leech, , Joel Kelly, Darryl Moore, Chance Voyles, , Drew Rudd, Paul Jackson, John LeMay, George Eberhardt, Dennis Pruett, Jamie McKown, Dave Thulier, John Beyl, James Burgess, Bill Thomas, Roy Hughes, Mathew Tirey,

<u>ATTENTION:</u> Please don't drive through the fields. The roads have a hard bottom even with standing water. Please read your newsletter and/or check the website to avoid going to the Range when a match is scheduled. Please take your trash home. When entering and leaving the Outdoor Range, lock the chain behind you. Wear your membership card on your clothing or equipment while at the Outdoor Range. Every member is allowed to ask you for proof of membership.

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL: Secretary Ron Bekebrede accepts your renewals for 2022. Please send your payment with a copy of your NRA card to his attention at 107 Wickfield Drive, Louisville, KY 40245-4055. Keep in mind that a current NRA membership is required for renewal. If you are a NRA Life Member, please ignore this request. Dues for 2022 are as follows: Individual \$75.00, Family \$100.00, Senior - Age 60 and over \$45.00, Senior Family - \$70.00, Junior \$25.00. Make your check out to the SIR&PC. Ron's phone number is 502-649-5507. His email address is SIRAPC.Member@Gmail.com. New members if your current card shows 2022, you don't have to renew till December 2022. March will be the last month of grace period for members who have not renewed their membership. Secretary Bekebrede announced that the mailing of new member cards has been delayed due to work obligations but hopes to get this caught up in the next couple of weeks.

MINUTES: President Don Copple Sr. asked if there were any questions or comments pertaining to the minutes of the February, 2022 meeting. There were no comments and/or revisions. President Copple declared the minutes approved as is.

TREASURER'S REPORT: There was no treasurer's report due to Tom's work obligations as a CPA.

<u>MEMBERSHIP APPLICATIONS:</u> There were no First readings. Second readings for Chance Voyles, Jim Burgess, Aaron Leech, Daryl Moore, Mathew Tirey and returning member John Beyl.

<u>OLD BUSINESS</u>: Juniors shooting program director Jamie McKown announced that juniors, Logan Hall and Chris Jennings qualified for the CMP regionals. Chris Jennings also won the Navy ROTC Nationals and advances to the All Service ROTC Nationals as well as being accepted to the West Point Military Academia where he will be shooting on their NCAA rifle team. Congratulations to these Juniors. The club displayed at the National Gun Day show this past weekend to a large crowd.

NEW BUSINESS: Secretary Ron Bekebrede will accept your renewals for calendar year 2022 through the end of this month. The club will have a display at the Marengo gun show coming up this weekend. There was lengthy discussion about improving the participation at the indoor range on Wednesdays and Fridays. Charlie Davis encourages members to not be intimidated by the national match course and to come to the range and shoot. Charlie is agreeable to having an open range time with sections of time allotted for slow fire practice and general plinking. It was also mentioned that the 5:00PM start time is a challenge for members who are still working and not retired. It was agreed that for this month shooting would commence at 6:00 PM instead of 5:00 PM. Also you do not have to be present at 6:00 to shoot as the line will allow shooters to infiltrate as they arrive. Charlie Davis stated that if members come to shoot that the club will make the time for them to shoot. The same also applies to the outdoor practices on Wednesday. If you are going to be late on these days to let Mitch Sizemore know so that the practice is not stopped early as those practices begin at 4:00PM. The club wants to promote pistol shooting and encourages members to come shoot. Jamie McKown also announced that in the coming months he plans to have a beginners clinic for pistol shooting for the juniors but also opening the invite to adult members who are interested in participating in Bullseye competitions. Stay tuned as the plans for this clinic are finalized.

<u>MATCH RESULTS</u>: Reported by Charlie Davis. <u>Club Indoor Bulls Eye Pistol</u>; 22 NMC: Expert: John LeMay 818-13 Sharpshooter: Devin Copple 769-4 Marksman: Terry Copple 563-2. Centerfire NMC: No competitors NMC Grand Agg: John LeMay 1340-21 *NES

Center fire Handicap Match: Mitch Sizemore 183 *NES Revolver Handicap Match: Drew Rudd 179 *NES 22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Open Sights: Paul Jackson 97.

22 Rifle Slow Fire Off Hand Telescopic Sights: Paul Jackson 98.

Carry Gun Match: 3-1/2inch barrel & over: Paul Jackson 144, 3-1/2" barrel and under: No shooters

*NES=Not Enough shooters to make an award

UPCOMING MATCHES:

SIR&PC Outdoor 500 yard Practice Match: March 9,16,23, 30. Contact Dwayne Draggoo at 502-759-0541 or dwaynedraggoo@yahoo.com. The Outdoor Range will be closed to other shooting from 2:00 PM till 8:00 PM on all days. SIR&PC Indoor Small Bore Rifle Match: March 12 at 8:00 AM. Contact Ted Carr at 859-608-8539 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or maccarr13@yahoo.com SIR&PC Indoor 1800 Pistol Match: February 19. Contact Dave Richardson at 270-766-7815 or <a href="maccarr13@

<u>NEXT MEETING:</u> Wednesday April 6, 2022 at 7 PM in the SIRPC meeting room of the Indoor Range located at the Indian Creek Shooting Center in Georgetown, IN.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. Minutes of the March 2, 2022 meeting recorded and transcribed by Drew Rudd and submitted by Ron Bekebrede.